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Executive Board of Directors Meeting Minutes August 2014

Anniston Medical Center

September 8, 2014 6:00 PM

Present: Vice President Robert Powers, Member at Large Brooke Nelson, Immediate Past President Nancy Grace, Treasurer Leah Stuart, Secretary Carla Willingham, Woodstock 5K Race Director Haley Gregg
Absent: President Mark Lentz, 

	Item
	Discussion
	Decision/Recommendation

	Welcome
	
	Robert Powers, Vice President, opened up the meeting at 6:02 pm





	Calendar of Events
	Oct. 19             Joint Social with GRC and NEABA – 



Coldwater Mountain DU
Oct. 28              Workshop at McClellan – 



Nutrition/Form/CrossTraining/Stretching 

– with 5 p.m. training run ahead of the 


6:30 p.m. meeting at McClellan Park 


Med Mall

	Brooke mentioned the two upcoming events and encouraged everyone to attend. She is updating Facebook pages regularly to advertise the events.  Morgan Cox will be doing the nutrition portion, Megan Williams will focus on running form, Ann Angell will instruct on cross training and Deborah Taylor, certified fitness instructor will give tips on proper stretching






	Old Business

	· Approval of Treasurer Report for August

· Track grant forms and distribution of funds for Fall running season
· Plucked Turkey Race Director

· Community Foundation Grant

· Policies

· Open Positions/Vacancies
· 
Sponsorship Chair

· 
Woodstock RD

· 
Equipment 


	Leah presented the Treasurer Report for August. Carla Willingham made a motion to accept the report as written and Nancy Grace second. Motion approved. 







Discussion regarding giving out funds for both track and cross country teams (they compete at different times of the year). The track grant money has been disbursed for the year and we will continue to accept applications in the spring and disburse before the upcoming school year. It will be up to the school to allocate the funds appropriately. 









Robert Powers announced that Andrea Taylor and Kim Powers have agreed to co-chair the Plucked Turkey 10k for 2014. They will get with the past Race Director and Maggie from the YMCA regarding the duties. Carla will file the insurance for the event now that a Race Director has been determined. The giveaway item will be the ARC glasses that we have an abundance of. 







Due to strict guidelines and rigid time frames, the ARC board was unable to supply all of the needed documentation to apply for the Fall grant. The board is working towards gathering that information in hopes to apply for the Spring 2015 grant cycle. Carla will confer with Ken Reeves about assisting with the writing of the grant and will speak with accountants regarding required financial documentation. 









Discussion regarding writing ARC policies and placing in a policies section of the ARC website was tabled due to the absence of President, Mark Lentz. Will discuss at next scheduled meeting.









These vacancies still need to be filled. ARC board will come up with some names and decide upon whom to ask to serve.








	
	
	

	New Business
	· Social with GRC-Duathon
· Publix as sponsor for Woodstock


	Insurance for this event will be filed this week. Everything is coming along for this event. The movie Chariots of Fire was chosen as the featured film. Robert reported that he is getting a good number of runners out for the training runs. The weather is just about to change for perfect trail running and continues to advertise on Facebook about the training runs. 
Wig’s Wheels is donating door prizes


Nancy Grace spoke with a person at the Publix Corporate Office concerning the way she was spoken to when trying to secure Publix as an in kind Woodstock Sponsor. She was given the email addresses of those who are in charge of sponsorship and was assured that Publix is indeed interested in Sponsorship opportunities with ARC for Woodstock. Over $1,600.00 was spent on food for Woodstock and having Publix provide that would be a great asset. Will report more at next meeting.




	Business voted by Email
	Ordering Mileage club awards
	Brooke requested permission to order visors and jackets. Passed by email vote. Brooke brought samples of the visors that we could order for the 2xday runners. She is waiting on quotes from one more source and then will make the order.

 

	Division Reports
	· Running Program-Jim Parham
· Tri Team-Ken Reaves

· Youth Running

· Enews

· Trail Running

· Women’s Running

· Membership Report

	
No report for these committees


New order of women's division running shirts on the way. ARC team set up for the Susan G. Komen race on Birmingham on Oct. 11 thanks to Robyn Talley. Hoping to set a team up for the Mercedes Relay in early 2015.






Current Members: 439




Current Memberships: 258





	
	Shoe Drive
	Brooke Nelson mentioned that we were nearing the completion of the Shoe Drive and that it was a huge success. Ben Dixon did a superb job organizing this project. Exact totals will be available at next meeting.

	Adjournment
	
	Having no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 7:29 pm






Carla L. Willingham, Secretary
